MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 11th SEPTEMBER 2015 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. K. Haynes,  Cllr. J. Coussins,







In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. M. Stanton, Cllr. L. Chilton
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith gave information regarding 2 new ATMs at the Swadlincote offices which should considerably speed up the process whereby the public can pay accounts to the District Council.
He also gave information indicating that unemployment is continuing to fall with only 5 long time unemployed in the area.  

Cllr. L. Chilton detailed that she has plans of definitive footpaths in the area, she also advised to continue to keep claiming help towards footpath maintenance. 
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/9
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr.J. Shorthouse, Cllr. D. May
2/9
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/9
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/9
Planning Applications and decisions

Previous applications:-

22 Main Street – Application received requesting that the main entrance off the main road be moved. – No objection.
Estate adjoining Dale Brook, Newton Road.  The original application for the estate had been turned down by SDDC.   An appeal against the refusal had now been submitted.    This was discussed by the council who confirmed that their original opposition to the scheme had not been diminished.   The Clerk was asked to write to SDDC repeating their continued total opposition to the scheme.
5/9
Minutes of the previous meeting.
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman.
6/9
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/9
Outstanding Matters

Nothing further had been forthcoming following the complaint by a parishioner regarding his privacy on the recreation grounds.    The Clerk was in the course of preparing a site plan to help with our enquiry asking for permission to erect a handrail on the pavement crossing outside the alms houses on the corner of Church Lane and Main Street.
8/9
Clerks report
The overgrown unsightly grass at the top of the wall on Newton Lane had been reported to SDDC asking if they could suggest a way that it could be tidied up.   They had apparently been to see the farmer and the majority of the grass had now been cut.   The Clerk will look into whether it is practical to have the remainder cut. 
An application was being made for concurrent expenses from SDDC which should amount to almost £3000.

9/9
Chairmans report.

The Chairman reported that the Village annual Cricket Match had proved to be an extremely enjoyable day 

He had received a cheque value £566 presented by the Newton Solney Sports Club and a further cheque value £400 from the Womens Institute.   Whilst these cheques will be be placed in the bank account of the Parish Council the records will record that the value will be reserved for a future special expenditure within the village.    The Clerk will write to both parties to express the appreciation and thanks of the Parish Council.
10/9
Parish Councillors reports
.e is on he Vari
Cllr. J. Shorthouse advised that the Village Hall had over £21,000 in the bank.   They were considering replacing four windows (two cost £3624 each, one at £5946 and a further one at £2007 plus VAT)

The Parish hall was making application for a grant and there was a possibility of a further grant from another source.    
Cllr. D. Smith again complained regarding the pot hole at the brow of Bladon Hill and a further pothole on Repton Road – these will be reported again 

Cllr. G. Plowman enquired regarding the annual Bonfire Night. Confirmed to be arranged for November 7th with bonfire material able to be deposited after 1st October.   People depositing bonfire material were asked to be careful with the type of materials deposited following last year when a lot of materials that could not be burned were removed afterwards at the parish councils’ expense.   Cllr. Plowman also asked if a dog waste bin could be placed on the Repton Road.   To be considered at the next Parish Council meeting
Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that photographs of the annual cricket match were to be displayed on the local website.

11/9 
Possible extension to Willington Quarry

Whilst the representative from Cemex had promised to visit Newton Solney again to detail their proposals they had failed to attend despite a number of reminders.   The Parish Council will continue to monitor the situation.

12/9  
Areas of improvement and village amenitities.


Cllr. D. May had  previously completed a report detailing various aspects of the village.   The Clerk will

re-circulate the report prior to discussion at the next Parish Council meeting.

13/9     Newton Solney Sports Club
The sports club had recently held their latest meeting.  Various aspects of the future of the club and the recreation ground including the degree of improvement had been discussed.  The councillors felt that the recreation ground should be for the benefit of the village and not necessarily for surrounding districts.  The degree of improvement should be carefully considered and it was therefore proposed to allow the residents of the parish to be able to put their point of view.   A communal meeting was suggested when all parishioners could be invited and give their opinions.   Information will also be available in the Newsletter
14/9
Small Authorities Transparency Fund

Due to a change in legislation the amount of information that was required for Parish Councils to pass out to the general public has been increased and it is felt by the government that some smaller authorities were lacking the correct office equipment and access to websites.   Whilst Newton Solney has a website it does not own any office equipment as the equipment used belongs to the Clerk.   The council felt that the situation at the moment is satisfactory and suggested that the Clerk discusses the situation with DALC.   
15/9     Willow tree on common ground


The Parish Council had received a request for help with the tree that was described as blocking the light out the house.    Cllr. F. Hill had visited the site and felt that other neighbours to the site should be consulted prior  to any further action.

16/9     Finance


Accounts for payment


R. Parker 
-
Allowable expenses

£39


R. Parker
- 
grass mowing – play area
£160


D. Tidy
-




£100


Burton Bridge Brewery



£105.38.






It was suggested that the councilors give consideration to the approval of a grant to the village hall to pay for the smaller of the windows that require replacement (£2007 plus VAT) and that this sum be “ring fenced” in the accounts.  Agreed unanimously – the account should be passed to the Parish Council for payment as the VAT can be reclaimed.


To consider requests under S. 137
-
None received.

Bank account as at 1st September - £6450.06 plus £6000 on deposit.

17/9
Date and time of next meeting
Scheduled for Friday 9th October 2015 at 7.45pm

Details of all applications or decisions on planning will be available at 7.30am.
